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Kindergarten 
This month in math we will be reviewing and learning about 2D-3D shapes and graphing. Each 
class created a 3D shape museum then visited other rooms to compare data. Students also 
have been writing narratives on their own! 
 
First Grade 
Students will continue to work on writing and reading narratives and expository stories. They are  
also reviewing different parts of speech. In math and social studies the students will learn about 
charitable giving and saving money. First grade students have also been taking their final CBAs 
of the year.  
 
Second Grade 
In science students will be studying life cycle, parts of plants and flowers, animal habitats and 
much more! In Math we will finish with personal financial literacy. Then we will be reviewing 
what we have learned this year and stepping up to 3rd grade! In ELAR, students are going to be 
working on comprehending digital media, understanding the different parts of drama, and 
reviewing elements fiction and nonfiction.  We will also review the parts of a narrative and 
expository pieces during Writing with various projects.   
 
Counselor’s Corner 
Guidance lessons at HES during the month of April focused on the character trait of 
Perseverance.   Using “real-life” examples, books, and songs, students learned that 
perseverance means to do their best, keep trying, and never give up when learning something 
new or working to meet a goal! 
Congratulations to the following students who were chosen by their teachers as Perseverance 
Super Stars for doing a terrific job of showing perseverance in their classrooms.  They were 
able to invite a special guest to join them for lunch at our “Shining Super Star Lunch” at HES.  
Way to Go!! 
 
Kindergarten:  Ta Leasa Davis, Diego Alfaro, Allie Epling, Braylie Gary, Jose Morales Zamudio, 
Leonardo Salas, Ethan Vrba, and Lucas Nolan 
1st Grade:  Luna Myers-West, Evelyn Perez, Anahi Duron, Frances Gill, Jacquelyn Patton, 
Danaly Contreras, Hunter Fitzgerald, Analeah Vazquez, and Alexzander Salmeron 
2nd Grade:  Ava Herrera, D’Marcus Harrison, Braylen Benson, Logan Padilla-Vizuet, Cason 
Green, Shara Johnston, Autmn Nolan, and Darrius Credeur 
 

Reading Rascals 

In May, Student Council Members from Hillsboro High School will come to read with us in the 
HES cafeteria. We are always thrilled to share our love of reading with the community! 
The Reading Rascals were: 
Kinder: Saul Castaneda, Jannessa Ochoa, Khloe Natal, Robert Verduzco, Diego Garcia, Elena 
Ybarra, Robert Miller, Jeffery Coleman 
1st: Karina Simon-Garcia, Caleb Pena, Korie Perry, Jaydan Ybarra, Cohen Peyton, Addie 
Clayton, Jazmin Garrett, Kaelan Wilkinson 
2nd: Ava Herrera, Damaris Lopez, Wesley Turner, Estefania Gallegos, Ibeth Castaneda, Danny 
Orellan Lara, Claire Stephens, Axel Ortiz 



Math Monsters 
May is our last Math Monsters for this school year. We will be inviting parents to come and play 
with their math monster on May 11th! 
 
Kinder: Margarita Lozano, Alan Librado, Max Carmona, Rosie Zubia, Ciara Harris, Jordan 
Beltran, Marcos Carbajal, and Jahalee Green 
1st: Angel Nagle, Dayra Lora, Michael Lowery, Carson Woody, Favian Garcia, Shelton Kyei, 
Tadum Knox, and Natalie Hernandez. 
2nd: Haidi Fuentes, Ashaureah Spraggins, Kaitlyn Marshall, Callie Greenberg, Danny Orellan 
Lara, Eleana Valles Carreon, Brianna Moreno 
 

 

Rhythm Rascals 
The Rhythm Rascals had their last performance on Friday, May 4th.  They performed for the first 
grade at 10:30 in the gym.  The program consists of songs from the 50s and 60s.  The first 
grade students will have the opportunity to try out to become members of the Rhythm Rascals 
next year.  We wanted to show the students what Rhythm Rascals is all about. 
The group is finished for the year with this performance.  They have had a wonderful year.   We 

are so proud of them!  We will be celebrating our year on Monday, May 7th with an end of year 

party.   

 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 
We are proud to say that during our “HES is Changing Hearts” campaign we raised over $3400! 
The support our school family has shown is much appreciated and is going toward an amazing 
person and their medical expenses. HES is so lucky to be such a great “family”! 

 
 

 

 

 

  


